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Nakamura, Stacie M

From: Jones, Hugh R
Sent: Friday, February 23, 2018 3:52 PM
To: Trever Asam
Subject: RE: Documents, Analysis, and Update

Trever, thank you. I’m very busy right now but wanted to at least acknowledge the receipt of this additional information 
 

Hugh R. Jones 
Senior Deputy Attorney General 
Department of the Attorney General 
Tax & Charities Division 
425 Queen Street 
Honolulu Hawaii 96813 
(808) 586-1473 
(808) 586-1454 (fax) 
ag.ehawaii.gov/tax (Tax & Charities Division Website) 
http://ag.ehawaii.gov/charity (Hawaii Charity Registry) 
hugh.r.jones@hawaii.gov (Email) 
 

From: Trever Asam [mailto:tasam@cades.com]  
Sent: Friday, February 23, 2018 2:41 PM 
To: Jones, Hugh R  
Subject: Documents, Analysis, and Update 

 
Aloha, Hugh, 
 
We’ve received the World Public Library Association Form 1024 and accompanying application materials from 
the IRS. It appears there was some back-and-forth with the IRS at the time of application; that correspondence 
was also sent to us and I am including it in the scanned attachment. 
 
One item that caught my eye--and may well catch yours--is a reference to the issuance of stock. The 
correspondence with the IRS confirms that any such issuance was subsequently cancelled. See page 34, 
paragraph J. It appears that this issue was addressed to the satisfaction of the IRS, which ultimately granted tax 
exemption under 501(c)(4). Because neither our records nor the materials from the IRS are complete on this 
point, for the avoidance of any doubt I can confirm that World Public Library Association is a Hawaii non-
profit corporation and as such does not have stock. 
 
I will again note that World Public Library Association is a 501(c)(4) social welfare organization rather than a 
charitable organization. 
 
 
To provide a further update on the Hawaii Loa Ridge Preserve, the organization will be amending its Articles of 
Incorporation. Once that process has been completed, I will send you the amended articles as well as additional 
information regarding how the purchase of the Hawaii Loa Ridge Preserve lands is consistent with the 
organization’s mission. 
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We appreciate your patience as we’ve worked through these matters and are happy to answer any questions you 
may have. 
 
Trever K. Asam | Partner | Cades Schutte LLP  
Cades Schutte Building | 1000 Bishop Street, Suite 1200 | Honolulu, HI 96813 
Phone: 808.521.9274 | Fax: 808.540.5023 | Web: cades.com | Email: tasam@cades.com 
 
 

 
  
---------------------------------------------------------- 
This e-mail, including its attachments, is intended only  
for the use of the individual or entity to which it is  
addressed and may contain information that is privileged,  
confidential or otherwise protected from disclosure.  If  
you are not the intended recipient, please do not forward, 
disseminate, disclose, distribute, use, or copy this e-mail  
or its attachments.  Instead, please notify us immediately  
by reply e-mail or by telephone (808) 521-9200, and delete  
the original e-mail and its attachments, and all copies. 


